
 

 

      

    

     

  

      

  

  

    

 

  

 

 

    

    

   

     

  

 

 

 

         

          

          

    

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

Revocation  of Supplementary Planning Document  

Town and  Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations  2012  

In accordance with Regulation 15 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) 
(England) Regulations 2012, notice is hereby given that Stevenage Borough Council has 

revoked or withdrawn the following Supplementary Planning Document (SPD): 

The Impact of Development on Biodiversity (2021) 

The reasons for revoking the SPD is explained below: 

Name of SPD Reasoning 

The Impact of Development on 

Biodiversity (2021) is now out of date, or 
no longer required, as a result of mandatory 

BNG through legislation. 

Revoking the out-of-date SPD would ensure 
that the Council has an up-to-date strategic 

planning framework. It will help to avoid 
confusion and make it easier for interested 
parties to access relevant information when 

seeking planning policy advice and submitting 

planning applications. 

As required under Regulation 15, following the revocation or withdrawal of the above SPD, 

the Council will cease to make any physical or digital copies of the documents available. 

The recommendation to revoke the SPD was approved at Cabinet on the 9 October 2024. 

For any enquiries, please contact the Planning Policy Team. 

Planning.Policy_SBC@stevenage.gov.uk    

Planning Policy Team 

Stevenage Borough Council 

Daneshill House 

Danestrete 

Stevenage 

Herts 

SG1 1HN 


